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Through January, we paid $11,970 to 

Conference apportionments. 

 

This is 85% of our total goal of 

$13,920 for 2017. 

 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to 

apportionments last year! 

 

Continue to watch for updates throughout 

2018. 
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Starting this month, the Medford Campus will be hosting a study entitled, 

ñThe Alpha Course.ò  This course introduces the basics of the Christian 

faith through a series of talks and discussions and is appropriate for all 

stages of Christianity - from the nonbeliever to the most devote follower. 

ñThe Alpha Courseò got its start in Britain and is now being used all over 

the world. 

 

The study will begin on Wednesday, February 21st at 7:00 pm and will 

continue through Lent until March 21. There will be a two-week break and 

the course will resume on April 11 and continue through May 2.  

 

For more information, please contact Pastor Angel at 414-400-3486. 

Rib Lake Campus  

Medford Campus  
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Updates 

at 

Rib Lake 

UMC 

#Moving Forward 



 

 

 

We often use the analogy of the desert to refer to things that happen in our lives or our spiritual 

journey. Everybody has faced trials, problems, and tribulations. Perhaps youôve been going through 

some difficulties right now and no one even knows it. You may have been struggling in your marriage 

for years, fighting an addiction, could be a financial struggle, an emotional struggle, or even a 

spiritual struggle. You are not where you want to be: your mind wants to be closer to God, but you 

struggle to get there. It feels like you are in the middle of the desert without any water trying to 

survive. 

  

This reminds me of Israel. The people of Israel were walking in the desert for years, but I suspect 

their journey was more of a spiritual one. Perhaps even a heart condition that needed to be addressed. 

The desert is the most appropriate place to address your struggles. Itôs a place of solitude, of quiet, 

and of dependence in God alone. 

 

According to some scholars, the distance from Egypt to the promise land was about 11 days, but God 

made the people of Israel travel for 40 years. The desert shaped the people of Israel, shaped their 

character, it was in the desert where the people of Israel saw the biggest miracles, it was in the desert 

where their relationship with the lord strengthened, it was in the desert where their faith was built. It 

seems that the desert is not a bad place after all.  

  

The people of Israel were in the desert for three days without finding any water. Suddenly, they found 

an oasis in the middle of the desert but when they got there the water was bitter. Have you ever been 

in a situation that you thought it was going to be good, your breakthrough, your answer, your 

deliverance, but it turned out to be bitter? What do you do? Who do you turn to for help? What is 

your first reaction? 

 

The people of Israel were very difficult to please, they couldnôt be conformed with the provision from 

the Lord, they complained about everything. And they turned to Moses. Here comes my favorite part. 

ñSo Moses cried out to the Lord for help and the Lord showed him a piece of wood. Moses threw it 

into the water, and this made the water good to drink.ò (Exodus 15:25) 

 

When you turn to God, he is faithful to sustain you. God did not say a word to him, he just showed 

him. Godôs answers look different most of the time. In this situation God showed Moses the answer. 

From this we learn that God can show you the way, but the action must come from you. Donôt expect 

God to do all the work, and donôt act before consulting God about it. 

 

There is an oasis in the middle of your desert; there is an answer for your situation, but you must 

come to God first, and you must take action after He shows you the way - even if His ways are a little 

unconventional for you. 

 

Pastor Angel Rosario 

PASTORõS MESSAGE   
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Weekly Servant Schedule 
 

Worship Greeters         
February 4      (M) Jim & Jean Flood  
February 11    (M) Herman Pernsteiner / Janis Liske 
February 18    (M) Shane Ludwig & Crystal Lemke 
February 25    (M) Shawn & Darci McDonnell 
 

Worship Leaders/Liturgists 
February 4     (M) Jean Flood       (R) TBD 
February 11   (M) Cheryl Ketelhut      (R) TBD 
February 18   (M) Crystal Lemke      (R) TBD 
February 25   (M) Shawn McDonnell      (R) TBD 
 

Coffee Fellowship       
February 4     (M) Jim & Jean Flood      (R) Ray Parks 
February 11   (M) Marla Hemke 
February 18   (M) Janis Liske 
February 25   (M) Shawn & Darci McDonnell 

 

Counting Committee 
February Financial Secretary: Jim Flood 
February 4     (M) Eunice Mayer 
February 11   (M) Brad Kalmon 
February 18   (M) Peter Loniello 
February 25   (M) Shawn McDonnell 
 

*You are responsible for finding a replacement if you are 
unavailable on your day. Please notify the office of any 
changes. 

 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
FOR THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY   

 

Feb 1   (M) Bill Doberstein (B)  

Feb 1   (M) Davian Rosario (B)  

Feb 2   (M) Gaige Ingersoll (B)  

Feb 3   (M) Jim Flood (B)  

Feb 5   (M) Jerry Hubbard (B)  

Feb 7   (M) Aren Kirkeeng (B)  

Feb 10 (R) Don Warner (B)  

Feb 11 (M) Jean Flood (B)  

Feb 15 (R) Dorathy Nelson (B)  

Feb 16 (M) Kaena Farris (B)  

Feb 27 (M) Meri Makovec (B) 

  
 

*Please submit corrections to the church office 
or by emailing mcumc@tds.net  

Prayer Requests 
 
 

Health Concerns:  
Ruth Smith, Brenda Clark, Craig Butor, Dennis Lind, Deloris Lansing, 
Mildred Sweningson, Kathi Burton, Hal Swenson, Jean Romang, Paul 
Johnson 
Mission/Missionary/Community:  
Hyo-Won Park (Russia); ñBeds From Christò volunteers and recipients; 
Abiding Care Pregnancy Resource Center and Stepping Stones Staff 
and Volunteers for their experience in Christ as they serve; the Medford 
Charge as we reach out to the community 
 

Others:  
Bishop Jung and the Cabinet; The Rosario family; the ministry of our 
church; family and friends 

PEOPLE    SERVING, LEADING, PRAYING, LISTENING, & CELEBRATING 
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(M) Keenagers          

This month, Keenagers will meet at the church on 

February 14 at 12 noon for a potluck lunch. 

Penny Bingo, led by Joe and Marlene Schwartz, 

will be played. 

Bring lots of pennies! 

(M) Afternoon Circle  

 
Wednesday, February 7, 1:30 p.m. 

 
Hostess:  Barb Schief 

Devotions:  Nancy Dorava 
 

Scripture Word:  ñBaptizedò 
This month we will receive 

the thank offering. 
 

 All women are welcome! 

You can share your church life  

stories and photos in The Messenger!  

Send them toé 

connection@medfordchargeumc.com  



COMMUNITY    REACHING BEYOND OUR WALLS 
       

   Rib Lake UMC Community Food Pantry  
             (open every third Wednesday at 9 a.m.) 
 
 

  1.  Dry cereal     
  2.  Canned fruit     
  3.  Juice - frozen/canned                                               
  4.  Canned tuna - preferably ñin waterò    
  5.  Jelly      
  6.  Canned vegetables 
  7.  Spaghetti sauce 
  8.  Hamburger Helper - Tuna Helper 
  9.  Peanut Butter - Creamy /Crunchy 
10.  Chef Boyardee/Franco canned pasta dinners 
11.  Canned soups:  Cream soups, chicken, tomato  
12. Toilet tissue & Paper towels 
 
Please do not donate damaged or expired food. 
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Rubyôs Pantry is brought to Medford by our friends 
at the Oleô Country Church. This once-a-month 
grocery distribution will be held at the National 
Guard Armory at 10am to 12pm on February 24th, 
or on the 4th Saturday of each month. 
 
For a cash donation of $20, you will receive a 
generous amount of groceries. Bring your own 
containers to carry your groceries (two 18oz totes or 
two banana boxes per share). There are no income 
requirements - everyone is welcome! 
 
For more information or to register as a volunteer, 
please contact Ron or Madonna Blackburn at 715-
748-2944. 

Did you know that Medford UMC 

has a Telephone Prayer Chain? If you 

have a  concern and would like others 

to pray with you, contact anyone on 

the Chain. Copies are available at 

church.  

 

 

 

 

 

If you wish to be on the Telephone 

Prayer Chain or need to update your 

information, please contact Crystal 

Lemke at 715 -965 -4006.  

HELP - the Rib Lake church's membership 

record books have gone missing. These 
books are our whole membership 
history and contain very important 
information. If anyone has a clue on where 
they could possibly be please contact 
Dorathy at 
duf@newnorth.net or 715.427.5662.  

       

Given that an average person sleeps for 8 hours in a day, that means that an 
average person will sleep for 229,961 hours in their lifetime -  basically one third of 

their life. Now -  imagine spending one third of your life sleeping without a bed . 
 
The mission of Medford UMCôs Beds From Christ program is to provide beds to 
residents of Taylor County so they can get a restful night's sleep.  
 
Your donation makes a difference in the life of many.  
 
 

mailto:duf@newnorth.net
tel:(715)%20427-5662


 

 
 

What is the Telephone Prayer Chain? 

The Medford UMC Telephone Prayer Chain is a way to communicate your prayer concerns to a network of people who will 
pray for your requests. Simply put, the members of the Prayer Chain pray. The ministry of the members of the Prayer Chain is 
to pray for others in time of need, loss, illness, praise, and thanksgiving.  

 

How do I get a prayer to the Telephone Prayer Chain? 
To start the prayer chain, you can contact any one of the members. There is a copy of the Prayer Chain on the church 
bulletin board. Copies will also be available. There is a Day Chain, and an Evening Chain, depending on the time of day. 
 

How do I become a member of the Prayer Chain? 
To become a member of the Prayer Chain, please contact Crystal Lemke or sign up on the forms that will be in the 
fellowship hall this month. A revised copy of the Chain is being put together so current members should also confirm their 
contact information.  

 

 
Do you have a question or comment about something happening in our churches?  

 

Please submit your questions by: 

¶ using the Red Box in the Medford Campus lobby 

¶ emailing connection@medfordchargeumc.com 

¶ leaving a note on a communication card 

Q & A CORNER  /  WORDS FROM A LAY LEADER 
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Another year is here, resolutions are sometimes made. It is a chance to make changes. What is your 

desire; to change, or do? Is it spiritual, becoming a disciple or being a better one? Whatever your choice, 

may a daily prayer help it to become a habit. Prayer is simple, a conversation with the Lord, asking for 

the support, guidance, the openness to follow his plan. 

 

 This is my third year as LL and so next year someone else should be in this position. Dear Lord, touch 

the person who should lead us for the future, open them to the blessings of this position. 

 

Valentine Day celebration is on the calendar this month. I always liked this best after Jesus' birthday. I 

see it as a time to show love for one another and instead of the candy and flowers how about a helping 

hand. Everyone can use something, even a simple compliment to those "who have it all". So what is your 

choice? A phone call, a card, a baked good, a one-time snow removal, a free transportation, a social visit, 

é? 

 

Dear Lord Please motivate the show of love for our fellow person this month. In Jesus name I ask. Amen 

 

 
Jean Wimmer, Lay Leader of Medford UMC  cell: 715-560-9001  email: jeanwimmer@gmail.com 
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Rib Lake: 
Video system continues to work well. SPRC meeting was held 1/26 to review budget. 

 

Food Pantry: 3rd weds of each month. 

 

 

Medford: 
Food Donations: Place in wicker basket in church lobby. Glatha S. takes to Indianhead for food pantry. 

Days of distribution are Monday 10-2 Wednesday 11-4 Friday 10-2. 

 

Membership: Plans for a day or a self-workbook are in progress to orientate new members quicker are in the works. 

 

Outreach: Still waiting to hear from someone to do Nursing home visits or other Outreach ideas. With HCI there are three that need 

to be done this year. Please put your suggestion in the offering basket on Sunday or call Pastor or Lay Leader. 

 

Witness: Please bring concerns to Jean W.  Lay leader contact information on bottom of LL Letter. 

 

Lay Servants: Thank you for all you do - it is very valuable. 

 

Worship committee: Crystal L is the committee chair. Also contact her with announcements to be added to the slides before and 

after church. 

 

Life Groups: Are in session till Feb. You may visit one to check out. 

 

Library: Are you using this resource? 

 

Finance: Proposed Church budget distributed and waiting for SPRC changing shared expenses based on membership. 

 

Trustees: Great job on having video equipment installed and running, and keeping the snow and ice under control. 

 

UMW/Twilight Circle: TBA contact Brenda C. or Jean W. The three finance contacts are in place with the bank. 

 

Afternoon Circle: 1st Weds of the month. A business meeting, bible reference and discussion, followed with a light snack and 

beverage. Please feel comfortable to join when able. Contact Barb S. 

 

Keenagers: Meet every 2nd weds.  For social activities please feel free to join. Some activities need head count. So let Barb S. or 

another member know. 

 

Lay Leader to Annual Conference: Jean W. will attend 2018. If interested please contact Pastor. 

 

Memorial Fund: questions contact Mary Lou C. 

 

HCI Process: Three outreach activities done by 12/2019 

{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅΥ  WŜŀƴ ²ƛƳƳŜǊΣ aŜŘŦƻǊŘ [ŀȅ [ŜŀŘŜǊ 

Thank You from Abiding Care 

Pregnancy Resource Center! 
 

In 2017, Medford UMC donated a total of 
$140.98 for our Baby Bottle Campaign. 
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February 4 
(R)     Lilliannet 
(M)    Cheryl & Lilliannet 
 
February 11 
(R)    Tanya 
(M)    Pat & Cheryl 
 
February 18 
(R)    Karon 
(M)    Shawn & Shane 
 
February 25 
(R)    Dorathy 
(M)    Wendy & Lilliannet 

Winter Life Groups  
Life Groups started in January and are going well. 

Men of the Bible  is an evening menôs group led by Pastor Angel. Content is from YouVersion, the 
 people who brought you The Bible App. 
Cheryl Ketelhut is leading a general group study based on the book Fight Back with Joy  by Margaret 
 Feinberg. 

An 8 week church wide study called ñThe Alpha Courseò will be taking place during Lent.  
Part 1 of the study will be held from Feb. 21st thru Mar. 21st. Part 2 will be held from Apr. 11th thru May 2nd.  

****************************************************************  

Ladies, I have had some of you ask for more information about the Beth Moore live event in 
Green Bay.  Are you interested in attending?   

Beth Moore  will be live at the Resch Center on  April 13 & 14  (Friday evening   and Saturday morning). 
Tickets are on sale now.  For more information about this event talk to me or go to lifeway.com and click on 
events. 

Because this is an overnight event a hotel stay may be needed.  If you are interested in attending, please let me 
know so I can connect you with other women who would like to go to possibly car pool and share hotel expenses.  

If you are interested in attending or have questions about this event please call me at (715) 748-4217 or (715) 965
-4403 or e-mail me jnuerny@charter.net .   

   Jean Nuernberger, Adult Christian Education  

Adult Bible Study  

 

The Medford Adult Bible Study continues to meet every Sunday at 
8:45am in the fellowship hall. Study on the Old Testament book of 
JONAH is continuing. Jonah is the story of his encounter with God 
and of Godôs gracious way of dealing with him. A book to 
supplement the study can be obtained through Florence Hedlund. 

Everyone is welcome. 

Ash Wednesday Service  

 

 

February 14  -  7:00 pm 
Rib Lake Campus 

 

When:  February 22, 2018  

 

Where: Medford High School  

            Cafeteria  

 

Cost: FREE  

 

Register By: February 15  

mailto:jnuerny@charter.net

